Recluse Community Trust Minutes
July 24, 2007, 5:30 PM
 Board Members present:  Marilynn Mackey, Sharon Rinker, Amory Hubbard, Mollie Kluver, Kathy Spellman, Amber Loetscher, Nancy Sorenson, Sue Wallis. 
Marilynn called the meeting to order.  

Additions to agenda:  Marilynn asked to add time to consider additional board members from each local organization 

Kathy asked for an agenda item be added to consider the future of the hall should the Recluse Community Trust disband. Both items were added to the agenda.  
Minutes:  The minutes of the June meeting were read.  Mollies moved and Amory seconded a motion to approve the minutes.  The motion passed.  
Treasurers report:  The treasurers report was read and approved (attached): Discussion followed concerning the six month CD.  Options include buying another sic month CD, or  get a three month CD, or o put in money market until we know the cash is going to flow?  Since we will not get CDBG money until we present a bill to Business council then the check comes though the County and then to us. Judy Hazelwood can write a check as soon as it comes through. Considering that there could be a considerable delay between when we need the money and when we get it, it was moved to the CD money into  put into a money market account.  Sharon seconded the motion and it passed. 
Sharon asked  why are we contracting and paying  to have the curtain made right now?  Marilynn explained that we needed to spend the money from the Wyoming Arts Council by the end of June, and we wanted to lock in the price. The artist will complete the curtain at a later date.   She said the curtain will roll up and will have the names of all entities who have donated $5000.00 or more. Harvey’s contract was passed around board members could see it.    

There were no bills presented for consideration. 

Ground Breaking:  A committee was formed to start to get clubs together for a ground breaking event in late September:  Amber will chair the committee, , Sharon, Lorraine, and Mollie will serve. The committee will line up 4H, church, Petroleum Club, Pleasant Hour Club and the community trust to work together to organize the event. 
New Business:  The ad for the RFQ will begin running on  Sunday, July 29, must be in  for three weeks. Marilynn reminded us that Matt Zahn , county engineer will be helping with a  scoring system when we get to the selection process . He will help us to stay on track for the grant requirements throughout the building process.  There is no set date for interviews.  RFQs must returned and in our possession by 5:00 PM on August 17th. The contractors must submit qualifications in answer to our questions.  We then select a contractor.  Then they come up with the bid, and  they must stick to that price. Kathy asked if we need at least two bids for our interviews?  Marilynn said not if we only get one bid.  Then  we interview contractor and decide if we want that person to do the work. 
Directors Report:  Sue said she would work on the need to acquire additional land for the remodel of the building. She has found out a little information so far..  She has not contacted the surveyor yet.  We may need a little survey done and make a deed reflecting that survey.  Sue will continue to work on this.  Marilyn: talk to Steve Anderson chief building inspector would know about codes. It was pointed out that we may need a 20 foot easement on the rear of the building for emergencies.  Sue will talk to Steve Anderson, county chief building inspector, who would know about these codes. 

When asked if Sue is actively fund raising she said that she was not, but she needs to sit down with Rio Tinto for $10,000 that they have committed to donate to us. Since we are beginning the bid process, now would be a good time to do that.  She also plans to go to other coal mines which she has never done. 

Storage Container:  Keyhole Technologies has agreed to donate the use of a 40 foot container to store the contents of the hall for six months rent free.  Thereafter, the rent would be $140.00 per month.  In light of this, Lorraine has asked Cindy Newton if we could use the old school for storage. Cindy is going to check with the Barbe family if this would be OK.  The board decided that we should wait to see if this could be done before going ahead with the container. Nancy explained that sometimes containers are available and sometime they are not.  The board said that was fine, that we will work with them as necessary, if other storage cannot be found. The board agreed that the offer from Keyhole Technologies was generous and fair.   

Wyo Bus Council contract: Sue announced that we are on the County Commissioners agenda for August 7 at 9:30 AM. The contract between Campbell County and the Wyoming Business Council has been drawn up.  A similar contract will be made between Campbell County and the Recluse Community Trust.  The time to complete our business with the County Commissioners should be 15 minutes at most.  It would be nice to have a group.  Sharon will be there and Sue will be there. .

Discussion about additional board members:  Should we enlarge the board to include a board member to represent each Recluse organization?  Many of our board members already represent various local groups:  Paige reps 4H,  Amber represents  Petroleum club, Sharon represents school, and church, Kathy, Lorraine and other represent Pleasant Hour Club.  Would this cause us to need to change the by laws?   Nancy pointed out that we are already allowed  two more board members. Sue not opposed to new board members.  One person who would be part of this could be Billee Hackett.  We could also choose representatives from various organizations who would not be actual board members. Discussion: followed.  Since we have received no official resignation from Lexie we are really short just one board member. Amber read from the by laws that new board members are nominated by the board and voted on at the following meeting. No one nominated a new board member. No further action was taken.   
Discussion concerning the future of the Hall if the Recluse Community Trust disbands: The question is: Do we give this back to the Oedekovens in that case.  When Edna Oedekoven donated the Hall to the Pleasant Hour Club, she stipulated that the Hall should be returned to the Oedekovens if the ladies club disbanded. Apparently, this stipulation is not included in the new deed with the Recluse Community Trust.  Sue said that IRS rules require that if we disband that we must give property to another non profit. However she believes that we could sell the Hall for $10.00 to the Oedekoven family. We may need to research this and decide what we need to do for future boards. Sue said that maybe Dan Bailey might give us free legal advice. Sue will check into this. 
Other business:  Sue needs to turn in Arts Council report.  Board members looked over contracts and checks. Sue will complete the report.   
Mollie asked about the 1976 quilt.  Where is it? Kathy said it may be in the Rock Pile Museum.  
Next meeting:  The next meeting will be on August 21 Tuesday 5:30.  Hall.  We will  discuss the RFQs.   

